Lieut. Vincent J. Hogan, Physical Training Officer, Army Air Base, Herington, Kansas.

Dear Lieutenant Hogan:

I am glad that it will be possible for you to play the first game at Lawrence on December 1. We play all of our games at 7:30 in the evening.

I am wondering about your transportation.

Would you desire a home and home schedule, with each team taking care of their own expenses?

We have a game on December 18, so some time a little later than this, either just before or after the Christmas holidays, would suit us better. May I ask where your boys are playing? Are you playing in the Herington high school, or do you have a basketball court in your recreation building?

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH